SAINT MARK ORTHODOX CHURCH
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

23 NOVEMBER 2008
OFFICERS.  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice-president Karen Phinney, Treasurer Michael Hydock, Secretary Ann Marie Lacko.
COUNCIL MEMBERS.  Christina Clark, Doug Fitzgerald, Larisa Looby, Warren Miller, Christina Ngo, Gregory Yakubik.
________________________________________________________________
OPENING PRAYER / CALL TO ORDER.   Father Gregory led the opening prayer and Michael Thompson called the meeting to order at 11:32 a.m.
________________________________________________________________
MINUTES OF SEMI-ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 1 JUNE 2008.   Minutes of the 1 June 2008 semi-annual parish meeting were reviewed.  Joe Sedor moved, seconded by John Ihnat, to accept the minutes.  Motion carried.
________________________________________________________________
RECTOR’S REPORT.   Report from Father Gregory.
Referred parish members to his pastoral letter distributed with the read ahead handouts for this meeting.  There were no questions.

All American Council.   The Holy Synod discussed a resolution to split our diocese into two jurisdictions, as was the case in the past.  This would decrease  the pastoral responsibilities of our new Metropolitan.   They are discussing the appointing of two auxiliary bishops.

________________________________________________________________ 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT.  Report from Michael Thompson.
Referred parishioners to his written report distributed with the read ahead materials for this meeting.  No questions or discussion.

Thank You.   Special thank you to Tina Burpee, chairman of our 2008 Annual Bazaar, and to all those who participated in this very successful fund raising event. 

________________________________________________________________
TREASURER’S REPORT.  Report from Michael Hydock.
Referred parishioners to his written report distributed with the read ahead materials for this meeting.
2008 Year to Date Report.  Copy distributed with read ahead materials for this meeting.  Reviewed profit & loss budget performance, statement of cash flows and balance sheet as of 31Oct 2008. Discussion followed.   Shirley Dean moved, seconded by Tina Parrish, to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.
________________________________________________________________
PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2009.   Report from Michael Hydock.
Refer to read ahead materials for a copy of this proposed budget.

Projected income (line 49) is $364.000.  Proposed budget is balanced. Discussion followed.  
Pledges.   Peter Sielinski presented an overview of parish income for past three years.  Little annual increase was noted.  The amount of giving has been stable suggesting that we have not challenged ourselves.
Peter Sielinski reviewed pledge units as of November 2008:
127 pledge units, 187 individuals

Total pledged amount for 2008:   $279,094

Average pledge per unit:  $2,198/year
Average pledge per person:  $1,508

Discussion followed.  All parishioners are asked to review their annual pledge amounts and consider an increase even a small weekly increase can significantly help the parish income.
Wayne Tatusko moved, seconded by Joe Sedor, to accept the 2009 budget as proposed. Motion carried.
________________________________________________________________
OLD BUSINESS
________________________________________________________________
HVAC REPORT.    Report from Greg Yakubik.
Refer to read ahead materials.  Additional information was distributed on a handout.  (See attachment.)  Discussion followed. Concern was expressed that the parish office has inadequate heating and ac.  Greg stated that he calls ACI our current contractor and they have come out to make repairs.  More discussion followed.  Any suggestions for an alternative maintainence company will be considered. Please give the names to Father Gregory.
________________________________________________________________
NEW BUSINESS
________________________________________________________________
ELECTION OF COUNCIL OFFICERS.  Report from Coy Williamson.

The nominating committee proposed the following names for consideration:  

· President Michael Thompson

· Vice President Karen Phinney

· Treasurer Michael Hydock

· Secretary Ann Prentice

Coy Williamson moved, seconded by Faith Skordinski, that these parish members be elected to serve a two year term of office. Motion carried.
________________________________________________________________
ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS.  Report from Coy Williamson.
· Greg Yakubik will continue for one more year, fulfilling the uncompleted term of Marc Strumph.

The nominating committee proposed the following council members for re-election:   

· Don Truitt

· Doug Fitzgerald
· Christina Clark

· Larisa Looby

· Christina Ngo

· Warren Miller

In addition, the nominating committee proposed Tamara Jacobsen.   
All nominations were approved.

A vote by secret ballot was conducted to choose which 4 of the nominees would serve 2 year terms (the 4 with the highest number of votes).  The remaining 4 will serve 1 year terms.  After votes were counted, the 4 members elected to serve for two years are:  Christina Clark, Tamara Jacobsen, Warren Miller and Christina Ngo.
________________________________________________________________
ELECTION OF AUDITORS.   Report from Coy Williamson.
The nominating committee submitted the name of Lori Hottle for the open position of auditor to take the place of James Lacko who has resigned after 11 years of service.
________________________________________________________________
OPEN DISCUSSION:  15th All American Council.  Report from Father Gregory and Faith Skordinski.
Additional SIC (special investigative committee) may be needed to investigate additional areas of concern.  Discussion followed.
________________________________________________________________
2007 WITHHOLDING MOTION.
Shirley Dean moved, seconded by Joe Sedor, to repeal the withholding motion.
Motion carried with 3 no votes.
________________________________________________________________
GIFT FROM ESTATE OF SERGE GAMBAL.   A gift of $50,000 was given to Saint Mark.  At the June 2008 semi-meeting, the parish voted to split the amount.  50% of the bequest was to be used for altar iconography and 50% for mortgage curtailment.
A motion was made by John Ihnat, seconded by Wayne Tatusko, to reconsider motion passed June 2008.   Motion carried. 
The original motion passed at 1 June 2008 semi-annual meeting read:  “The $50,000 bequest from the estate of Serge Gambal will be evenly divided between mortgage curtailment and iconography.”

The motion was reconsidered and was not passed.

John Ihnat moved, seconded by Paul Dean, that the $50,000 bequest from estate of Serge Gambal should be placed in the general fund. Discussion followed.  Motion carried. 35 votes in favor, 8 votes against and 2 abstentions.
________________________________________________________________
PURCHASE OF PORTABLE DEFIBRILLATOR.  Report from Karen Phinney.
Council has voted to purchase a portable defibrillator.  The current estimated price is $1,500.   Council is in the process of negotiating the price downward.  
________________________________________________________________
ADJOURNMENT / CLOSING PRAYER.   Shirley Dean moved, seconded by Deacon Mark Oleynik, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  Father Gregory led the closing prayer and Michael Thompson adjourned the meeting at 1:15 p.m.
________________________________________________________________
Submitted by,

Ann Marie Karolenko Lacko
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